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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, February 7, 2007 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware

Public Service Commission, first floor of the Cannon Bldg.
MINUTES APPROVED:
March 21, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Arden Bardol, RA, President, Presiding
Jean McCool, RA, Secretary 

Alvin French, RA
Steven Atchley, Public Member
Charles Weymouth, RA

Julia C. Hopkins, Public Member
Loretta Wooten, Public Member

Goodwin Cobb, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
James Colllins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Sam Nickerson, Investigative Administrator

Monique Hampton, Administrative Specialist II
Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III
MEMBERS ABSENT

C. Terry Jackson, RA
OTHERS PRESENT
Ihab Mahana
Lorena J. Hartnett, Court Reporter
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Bardol called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m.  
 2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the January 3, 2007 minutes. Mr. Kerber and Mr. Weymouth requested amendments to the meeting minutes. Mr. Cobb made a motion, seconded by Mr. Atchley to approve the minutes as amended. The motion was unanimously carried. 
3.0 HEARING

Ms. Bardol called the hearing to order at 1:45 p.m. 

Mr. Kerber made his opening statement and the Board members introduced themselves for the record.  

Ihab Mahana was sworn in, presented his case, introduced his exhibits and responded to questions from the Board.

Mr. Kerber introduced his exhibits consisting of four letters dated 11/16/2006, 11/27/2006, 12/1/2006 and 12/28/2006 between Mr. Mahana and Ms. Hampton for the Board relating to this matter.

Mr. Kerber and Mr. Mahana each made a closing statement.

The Board went off the record at 2:15 p.m. and held deliberations. 

The Board went back on the record at 2:30 p.m. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb to deny Mr. Mahana’s application to continue his A.R.E. program with former test results, because Regulation 4.1.4 requires that all parts of the A.R.E. be successfully completed within 6 years of the date of the first sitting. The motion was unanimously carried. 

The hearing was called to a close at 2:34 p.m.  Verbatim testimony was recorded by the court reporter. 
3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Report from Rules and Regulations Subcommittee

Mr. French reported that there was no quorum for the meeting scheduled for January 30, 2007.  An informal discussion was held.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 20, 2007.

Ms. Bardol reported that she had asked Mr. Collins if Mr. Jennings could remain as Chairman of the Committee since he is no longer a Board member.  Mr. Collins is looking into this for her.

Status of Draft Letter from Passed Legislation – H.B. 311
Ms. Hampton advised the Board that the notice for Construction Administration Services has now been posted to the website. She advised that Mr. Jennings will provide her with a draft of the cover letter for the mass mailing at the next committee meeting. 
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee (JAC) – Ms. Bardol
Ms. Bardol advised that the JAC held a discussion on design build. She stated that engineers are eager to gain a better understanding of the issues concerning the sealing of drawings. There needs to be new appointments to the committee. She also advised that Bill Holloway will resign from the committee. She recommended that Ms. McCool serve on the committee in his place. Mr. Weymouth recommended that a member of AIA be considered as a replacement. Ms. Bardol will contact AIA to see if there is anyone they would recommend. Ms. McCool advised that if there is no one available at AIA, she would be willing to serve. 
Complaints
Mr. French reported that complaint 07-04-06 was sent to the AG’s office. Mr. Kerber advised that the prosecuting DAGs are open to providing information to the contact person/board members regarding the complaint process once they arrive at the AG’s office. 

Ms. Hampton submitted a list of complaints from 2003-2006. Ms. Bardol stated she would contact Ms. Hampton to obtain additional information on specific details of the complaints listed. 

Mr. Kerber advised he had a copy of 29 Del. Code §8735 that explains how complaints are to be processed. 
Discussion on Sussex County Seal Requirements
Mr. Kerber advised that he did review the Sussex County ordinance that Mr. Weymouth submitted at the last meeting. He stated that he found this ordinance was problematic and violated the statute. Mr. Kerber also advised that the DAG who represents the Board of Engineers stated that they had a problem with the ordinance as well. Mr. Kerber agreed to draft a letter explaining that the ordinance is in direct violation of the law. 
Discussion on Board Administered Training
Ms. Bardol requested that the Board schedule a meeting and she wanted to make sure that the document she drafted with the list of topics be distributed to the investigators at the first meeting. Ms. Hopkins agreed to coordinate with Ms. Hampton and the Investigative Unit to get the first meeting scheduled. 

Discussion on CE Requirements for Lapsed Licenses 

Mr. Kerber advised that he had reviewed the statute and rules & regulations.   He recommended that changes be made to the rules and regulations to require licensees to submit proof of continuing education if their license has lapsed more than the allowed time period.  Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool that Mr. Kerber draft proposed changes to the rules and regulations.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Discussion on Releasing Hearing Evidence to Board Members

No action taken. This was already discussed. 
Discussion on Format for Hearing Minutes 

Mr. Kerber distributed a sample format to be used in the hearing minutes. Ms. Hampton agreed to use this format for future hearings. Mr. Kerber agreed to assist Ms. Hampton to ensure that the hearing minutes are presented in the proper format. 

Resolution on ARE Timing

Ms. Bardol requested that this item be removed from the agenda until further notice. No action taken.

4.0 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications with NCARB certificate
The Board reviewed the applications for:

Christopher Kidd

Richard L. Combs

Gary W. Lewis

William Azzalino

Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb to approve the above applications for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB certificate. The motion was unanimously carried. 

The Board reviewed the applications for:

John C. Lahey

Brian R. Johnson

Mr. Atchley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb to approve the above applications for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB certificate. The motion was unanimously carried. 
Review of Applications for Licensure by Written Examination

The Board reviewed the applications for:

Paul B. Brown – For licensure – Review Exam Results

Mark A. Redden – To Sit for Exam

Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb to approve the above applications. The motion was unanimously carried. 

5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board. 
6.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 7, 2007 at 1:30 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. French, to adjourn the meeting at 3:35 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Monique K. Hampton
Administrative Specialist II







